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Testimony in Support of OPEGA’s Full Tax Expenditure Review Report on the 

 Maine Historic Property Rehabilitation Tax Credit  

 

Chairman Libby, Chairman McDonald, and members of the Government Oversight Committee; 

 

My name is Elizabeth Frazier and I am an attorney at Pierce Atwood. On behalf of our client, the 

Maine Real Estate & Development Association, as well as the MHRTC working group of the Maine 

Alliance for Smart Growth – Greater Portland Landmarks, GrowSmart Maine, Maine Preservation, 

CEI, Maine Downtown Center, and the Genesis Fund – we applaud OPEGA for their work on the full 

tax expenditure evaluation of the Credit for the Rehabilitation of Historic Properties, also known as 

the Maine Historic Property Rehabilitation Tax Credit (MHRTC). 

 

We believe the OPEGA report accurately and thoroughly outlines the efficacy of the MHRTC and 

reinforces its role as an economic driver in Maine. Specifically, we believe the OPEGA report 

methodology was sound and the outcomes represent the reality on the ground for beneficiaries of 

the credit.  

 

As the report highlights, the MHRTC is built on best practices, builds upon a federal historic 

preservation tax credit and project approval process, and prioritizes affordable housing. The 

MHRTC also meets or exceeds expectations with respect to the specific parameters reviewed in this 

report:   

 

- Program Structure and Administration  

- Best Practices 

- Availability of Program Data for Oversight Purposes  

- Program Alignment with Goals and Program Performance in following areas: 

o Contribution to Historic Preservation; 

o Contribution to Community Revitalization;  

o Contribution to Affordable Housing; and 

o Contributions to Job Creation and Economic Growth  

 

The OPEGA report is built upon significant economic impact data and information gathered from 

over a decade of successful projects completed, tax credits applied, and tax revenue dollars 

earned. We hope the Government Oversight Committee will endorse this OPEGA report as an 

accurate and well-researched review of this important tax credit program.  

 

We appreciate having had this opportunity to work with OPEGA and the Committee, and we are 

available for any questions you may have!   

 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.  

 

Elizabeth M. Frazier 

On behalf of MEREDA  

efrazier@pierceatwood.com 

207-838-2257 
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